COMBINED MEETING OF THE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEES

TUESDAY 29JUNE 2004 AT 2.00PM

PRESENT:
Councillors Boaden, Bowman C S, Bradley, Crookdake, Dodd, Earp, Farmer N (as substitute for Councillor Allison), Fisher (as substitute for Councillor Prest), Glover, Guest, Im Thurn, Jefferson, Joscelyne, Mallinson, Martlew, Parsons, Quilter, Rutherford C, Rutherford K, Scarborough, Styth and Wilson (as substitute for Councillor Stockdale)

ALSO PRESENT:
Councillor Hendry attended the final part of the meeting (after the voting).  Councillors Bloxham and Firth also attended the meeting. 

1. ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive announced the death of Clare Mitchell, a member of staff in the Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s office.  Members stood for a minute’s silence in tribute to Clare Mitchell.

2. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING
The Town Clerk and Chief Executive opened the meeting by asking for nominations for a Chairman for this meeting.  Councillor Jefferson and Councillor Styth were proposed as Chairmen, following which there was a tied vote.

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services advised that members could agree to proceed without a Chairman by suspending Council Procedure Rule 7.2 for this meeting.

After discussion, it was

RESOLVED – That Council Procedure Rule 7.2 be suspended and the meeting proceed without a Chairman but only to listen to the Town Clerk’s and Chief Executive’s presentation of his report and to ask questions for factual clarification, there would be no debate on the matter.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Allison, Prest and Stockdale.

4.
REGIONAL GOVERNMENT AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT REVIEW
The Town Clerk and Chief Executive submitted report CE.18/04 summarising the Boundary Committee's final recommendations to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister on the review of local government in Cumbria.  Further representations on the recommendations could be submitted to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister by 6 July 2004.

The final proposals for Cumbria were - 

Option A - a single unitary authority comprising the whole of Cumbria county area; and

Option B - two unitary authorities based on combinations of existing districts in Cumbria and Lancaster City in Lancashire (Allerdale, Copeland, Carlisle City and Eden; and Barrow-in-Furness, South Lakeland and Lancaster City.)

Carlisle City Council's preferred option for three pairings based on Carlisle/Eden, Allerdale/Copeland and South Lakeland/Barrow had not been included in the final recommendations.  However the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister has the final say on which options would be included on the ballot paper alongside the question on elected regional assemblies.

The Executive would be meeting on 1 July 2004 to consider formulating a recommended response to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister for submission to the City Council for formal approval on 2 July 2004.  The Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s report contained a summary of the benefits and drawbacks of each of the options put forward including the preferred option of the City Council.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive's report went on to consider the implications in organisational and political terms of the emerging structures for local government and the need for Carlisle City Council to prepare ahead so that the interests of Carlisle and its residents are fully reflected in any new arrangements.  To this end, the Executive was being recommended to establish an all-party Corporate Working Group to assume responsibility for updating the Executive on its work programme and agreeing a reporting framework for issues on which a decision of the Council would be required.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive then gave a verbal update on the following three Orders which had been put before Parliament:

(1) Regional Assembly and Local Government Referendums Order, which sets out the procedure for a postal referendum. 

(2) Referendum Expenses Limits Order

(3) Accounting Charges Order

He added that no date has yet been set for a referendum and there has been no indication of the wording which will be sued on the voting papers.

Meetings of the three Overview and Scrutiny Committees were being held immediately after this combined meeting to consider their responses to the report for submission to the Executive on 1 July 2004.

RESOLVED – That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s report be noted and the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees be requested to give detailed consideration to the matter and forward their views to the Executive.

(The meeting ended at 2.15pm)

